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Luncheon Note*
Reservation is required if you are 
staying for lunch. The deadline for 
reservations is Wednesday of the week 
prior to the meeting.If you make a 
reservation and are unable to attend, 
payment will be expected. Please remit 
by check or pay online at scrwc.org. 
Call or text Kathy Reagan at  
901-415-5787 for additional 
information.  
Email: katreagan@att.net

You are Cordially Invited to Our 
SCRWC April General Meeting

Luncheon 
TUESDAY April 12, 2022

12 PM - 2 PM (11:30 social and check in)
Memphis National Golf Club 
10135 National Club Drive | Collierville, TN 

For Noon Luncheon Reservations, please call or text Kathy Reagan 
 at 901-415-5787. Email: katreagan@att.net

**Reservation Deadline is Wednesday, April 6, 2022** 
Luncheon is $30 per person.

Note: Because we are billed, if you make a reservation and are  
unable to attend, payment will be expected.

Erim Sarinoglu (Associate)

New Member ...

Please join us for an important, inspiring message from our U.S.  Congressman 
David Kustoff.

Congressman Kustoff represents the 8th District of Tennessee.  
He brings to that office years of experience as a private practice 
attorney as well as an appointment by President Bush in 2006 
as the U.S. Attorney for the Western District of Tennessee.
 
 

Congressman Kustoff will be introduced by his wife Roberta, an attorney, a past 
President of SCRWC, and currently a member of the Parole Board for Tennessee.

The National Federation of Republican Women Armed Services 
Committee reminds us that nearly 15,000 U.S. service members 
currently are deployed to Europe in nations that border Ukraine.  
Members are encouraged to pray for safety and peace and to 
support organizations providing aid to Ukrainians.  The Red Cross 
is a good option.



President’s Corner

April
Birthdays
MEMBERS
    05  Marilyn Hart Betz
    15  Mayor Joyce Avery
    25  Barbara Hardesty
    27  Ginger Newsom

ASSOCIATES
    27  Danny Kail

It’s starting to get exciting! The election season is in full swing now. To start us on the right 
foot, our March meeting was a pep rally! Scott Golden, Executive Director of TNGOP, fired 
up the crowd. He predicted a Red Wave this year and he told us that Tennessee is crucially 
important. Tennessee is a business-friendly state and the second most popular destination 
for national companies fleeing the high taxes of the blue states. It is also the ideal place for 

expansion like Blue Oval City. Executive Director Golden also brought us the news that Nashville is one of the 
leading contenders to host the 2024 National Republican Convention.  
	 Members, thank you for supporting Alpha House and the Women’s Advocacy of Collierville by 
bringing household and personal care items. Thank you, Joan Hawkins and Janine Carney, for collecting these 
items and delivering them for us.   
	 A lot is happening in April. Early voting begins April 13, 2022 and lasts until April 28, 2022. We need poll workers 
and precinct workers. If you can help, sign up on Trunkline. The RPSC Lincoln Day will be April 29, 2022 at The Agricenter 
International. The special guest and speaker will be former White House Chief of Staff Mark Meadows. Shelby County Republican 
Women’s Club will have a table. 
	 Join us at our April 12th General Meeting. Our own Roberta Kustoff will introduce her husband, U.S. Congressman David 
Kustoff, who will bring us an update from Washington. 

SCRWC Members  
Donna Howard, Judy Pearson and  

Patti Russell attending  
campaign event for  

Attorney General Amy Weirich.  
Dist. 97 Criminal Court Clerk 

Candidate Paul Houston,  
our own Circuit Court Clerk Candidate 

Soheila Kail and meeting speaker 
Tennessee Republican Party Executive 

Director Scott Golden.

Attorney General Amy 
Weirich speaking at a 

campaign event as part 
of the GOP Outreach 

Committee.  Amy is the 
“Top of the Ticket” and 

must be re-elected to 
keep our county safe.

Legislative Judy Kilmer, 
Commissioner Amber Mills, 

President of SCRWC Rhea Clift

Bill Watkins

President of SCRWC  
Rhea Clift and By Laws 

Shirley Henderson

President of SCRWC Rhea Clift

Danny Kail, Parliamentarian Joyce Avery

Fundraiser Carrie Montgomery, Eve Gammon,  
Caring for America Chair Joan Hawkins,   
TFRW past President Barbara Trautman,  

Caring for America Co-Chair Janine Carney



Election Information...

Caring for America...

Membership...

Dee Nollner

Shelby County Republican Women's Club brought much 
needed supplies to our March meeting for the Women's 
Advocacy Center in Collierville. The Women's Advocacy 
Center is committed to giving 
voice to the issues of domestic 
abuse while helping survivors 
move away from being victims.

Caring for America will 
schedule a Memorial Day 
“Placing of Flags” on gravesites 
at the West Tennessee Veterans 
Cemetery.  Also, Members, 
begin looking for Christmas 
cards to bring in August for our overseas military service 
members.  Our Christmas cards need to be sent very early in 
order for them to reach our service members before Christmas.

Picture from left to right are Joan Hawkins, SCRWC Caring 
for America Chair and Janine Carney, Co-Chair.

It is time to inform neighbors who have moved into your area in the last year or so about:
     1.   TN requirement for proper registration is at least 30 days before Election Day with current address. 		                      
     2.   Voters do not register by political party in TN.
     3.   A photo ID issued by the Federal Government or TN State Government is required to vote.

YOUR VOTING CALENDAR 
Early Voting:  April 13 - April 28 for May 3 Primary Election.   You can vote at any location.                                                          
The first two days of Early Voting are April 13 and 14 - 9:00a-5:00p - at 157 Poplar
Saturday, April 16:  Hours 10:00a-4:00p are extended at the following sites:
AgriCenter; Arlington Safe House; Baker Comm. Center; Dave Wells; Glenview; 157 Poplar.
Monday, April 18: ALL 26 Early Voting Sites Open. Hours: 11:00a-7:00p
Saturday, April 23: Hours: 8:00a-4:00p
April 25, April 28: Hours: 11:00a-7:00p

PRIMARY ELECTION DAY IS MAY 3 – You can only vote at your assigned precinct on Election Day. If your site has 
changed, you have been notified by mail. Verify at shelbyvote.com.

You will be asked for ballot choice (R or D). Primary Elections enable political parties to select their candidate for General 
Elections. Your choice does not limit your selection for the August Election. 

Positions include: District Attorney General, County Mayor, County Commissioners; Assessor, Juvenile Court Clerk, Trustee; 
Circuit Court Clerk, and many additional clerk positions. Vote your choice; local politicians influence your daily life! 

Welcome to our New Members! Kudos to those who have renewed their membership. As SCRWC is 
your club, it is our goal to achieve 100% renewing membership. Your membership allows us, as a club, to 
pursue our goals. We encourage all to fulfill their duty allowing a brighter future for America. 
 
If members know people who need a Trifold which tells about our club, send me their contact 
information and I will get in touch with them. 
 
Full Membership dues are $40, and Associate Membership (men and ladies who are already a member of 
a federated club) are $30. You may send a check made out to SCRWC to Suda Calabro, P O Box 38844, Germantown, TN 38183. 
PayPal is also an option at SCRWC.org.
 
If you have any questions, call  me at 901-830-4960.
 
“Then join hand in hand, brave Americans all! by uniting we stand, by dividing we fall.”  - John Dickinson 
 
Thank you,
Suda Calabro
2nd VP/ Membership

46th ANNUAL 46th ANNUAL 
LINCOLN DAY GALA !!!LINCOLN DAY GALA !!!

 
Republican Party of Shelby County Fundraiser

April 29, 2022, VIP Reception 5:30pm, Dinner 7:00pm
The Agricenter International

Keynote Speaker - Former Chief of Staff Mark Meadows
Featuring Senator Marsha Blackburn, Senator Bill Hagerty,

Congressman David Kustoff, TN GOP Chairman Scott Golden
For Tickets at SCRWC Table, contact Rhea Clift
For Order Form and Ticket Information go to:

Web: shelbygop.org
Email: lincolnday@shelbygop.org



Upcoming Events 

Tuesday, April 12 - SCRWC General Meeting
                Memphis National Golf Club, 12:00pm - 2:00pm

Wednesday, April 13 - Thursday, April 28 - Early Voting
Sunday, April 17 - Easter

Thursday, April 21 - SCRWC Board meeting
Germantown Library, 9:30am

Friday, April 29 - RPSC Lincoln Day Fundraiser
The Agricenter International

Tuesday, May 3 - Primary Election Day

Be sure to check us out on Facebook at: facebook.com/scrwc 

scrwc.org scrwc1960@gmail.com

Shelby County Republican Women’s Club
Newsletter Desk
8476 Allenby Lakes Drive
Germantown, TN  38139-3261
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SCRWC MEMBERS, LET'S ALL JOIN IN SUPPORTING 
THE REPUBLICAN PARTY OF SHELBY COUNTY!

2022 RPSC Membership dues start at $25.
RPSC HQ Phone: 901-310-4570 | shelbygop.org

Newsletter News
You can help SCRWC save money on newsletter production and mailing costs

if you opt to receive your newsletter via email instead of postal mailing.
Please be sure to note this on your 2021 membership renewal form,

or you can let us know via email at scrwc1960@gmail.com.
Please let us know if you would be interested in sponsoring a newsletter for $100.

Many thanks to Dee Cole and his staff at
Imec, 5120 Elmore Road in Bartlett, TN for printing our newsletters!

http://facebook.com/scrwc
http://scrwc.org
mailto:scrwc1960%40gmail.com?subject=SCRWC%20Newsletter
mailto:scrwc1960@gmail.com

